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Operation Christmas Child 
 
Our June items are jump ropes, small 

frisbees, small water bottles, and playing cards. Please 
pick up a couple of items and bring to church starting 
June 14 or any Tuesday between 10 and 12. 
 
              Thank You for Your Support 

 
We wish to thank all of our members who have so 
generously supported this ministry with your tithes and 
offerings during this time when we were not able to 
worship together.  Your generous spirit has allowed us to 
continue our ministry as normal. 
 

Live Streamed Worship 
 

Our worship services are being live streamed on 
Facebook live each week, and we appreciate your 
patience as we continue to learn how to best produce 
these worship services.  A special thanks to Sloan 
Griffin, John and Shannon Godfrey, and others who 
have provided special music and technical support for 
our services.  
 

Congratulations to our High School Graduates 
 

We say congratulations to our High School graduates 
this year: Elijah Godfrey, Corbin Gunter, and Abby 
Thomas.  We are certainly proud of each of you and may 
God’s blessings be upon you as you enter a new phase of  

 
 
your life.  We are sorry that you had to miss some 
important events in your senior year, but 
you will always remember this year as a 
special year in the life of our nation. 
 

In Person Worship Services to Resume 
 

We have tentatively set June 14 to resume our in-person 
worship services.  We will be doing temperature checks, 
hand sanitizing stations as you enter the building, and 
practicing social distancing.  Wearing masks are 
encouraged but not mandatory.  As always, if you do not 
feel well or have been exposed to others with COVID-19 
then please stay home.  We will continue to live stream 
our worship services on Facebook live so if you do not 
feel safe worshiping in person you can still enjoy our 
worship services.  We look forward to the time when we 
can all come back together and worship our God.  
Information about resuming Sunday School will be 
decided shortly.  Also, on June 14 we will have our 
annual Memorial Service observance (no luncheon), and 
we will also honor our high school graduates.  Again, 
this date is tentative, and we will notify everyone as 
soon as the final decision has been made based on 
information at that time. 
 

Deacons Meeting 
The Deacons will meet on Tuesday, June 2 in the 
Library.  All members are encouraged to be in 
attendance as they will be discussing the reopening of 
the church. 

Making A Difference In Our World In Christ’s Name 



 

 

Birthdays for June 
 
2 Grant Douglas 
5      Judy Watson 
6 Phyllis Watson 
7 Claire Watson 
8 Faye Thomas 
11    Abby Thomas 
12 Becky Satterfield 
13    Adair Thomas  
14 Patrick Berryman 
16   Allen McKenzie 
17 Jimmy Batchelor 
18 Ray Norris 
20 Catherine Griffin 
21   Chris Watson 
21 Kaitlynn Lemons 
21 Lisa Garneau 
22  Donald Thompson 
24 Joyce Billings 
25 Michelle Godfrey 
26  James Annis 
26 Amy Thomas 
26 Ed Matthews 
26   Tammie Kelly  
28 Macy Gunter 
29  Auburn Griffin 
30 Arya Watson 
30 Elijah Godfrey 
 

Scholarship Deadline 
 

The O’Connell, Cox, and McNeill scholarship funds are 
available to high school and college students who are 
affiliated with Shallow Well Church.  The deadline to get 
applications in has been extended until July 1 due to the 
COVID-19 stay home orders.  Scholarship applications are 
available online at www.shallow-well.org and then go to 
“Bulletins and More” and select “Church Documents” and 
‘O’Connell and Cox Scholarships”.  Applications may be 
mailed to the church, given to Brittany Griffin, or given to 
any member of the scholarship committee. 

 
Memorials 

 
Memorials have been made to the Cemetery Fund in 
memory of Bill Rosser by:  Mike and Evelyn Watson, 
Lester and Barbara Bailey, Robert and Jewell Crumpler, 
Travis and Linda Tomlinson, NCDOT Division of 
Planning and Programming Staff, Fred and Linda 
Whitesell, Thomas and Laurel Mull, Peggy Englehardt, 
Gary and Mary Blevins, Sandra and Jimmy Batchelor 
and family, Gary and Joan Wicker and family, Kathy 
Wicker and family, Lucinda Maddox, Mike and Cynthia 

Wicker, Bob and Judy Wicker, Janet Hulsey and 
Carolyn Williamson; to the Mission Fund in memory of 
Mary Rosser by:  Betty McNeill, Laura Burns, Betty 
Yount, Earl and Kackie Riddle, Allen and Carolyn 
McKinnie, Vickie McKinnie, Debbie Partin, Joe and 
Reba Bowman, Sonshine Class Teachers, Johnny, 
Tammie, and Alasia Ledford, Gene and Judith Smith, 
Sylvia and Albert Adcock, Mike and Evelyn Watson, 
Elizabeth Leliever, Frances Lunsford, Harriet and 
Winslow Carter, Kathy and Glenn Edwards, David 
Clegg, Sam and Sandy Wornom; to the General Fund in 
memory of Mary Rosser by:  Carolyn Williamson; in 
memory of Lloyd Norris by:  Carolyn Williamson. 

 
Bible Readings for June 

 
6/1 -   Psalms 39, 40, 41 John 12:27-50 
6/2 -   Psalms 53, 55, 58 John 13:1-20 
6/3 -   Psalms 61, 62, 65 John 13:21-38 
6/4 -   Psalms 68, 72, 86 John 14 
6/5 -   Psalms 101, 103, 108 John 15 
6/6 -   Psalms 109, 110, 138 John 16 
6/7 -   Psalms 139, 140, 141 John 17 
6/8 -   Psalms 143, 144, 145 John 18:1-18 
6/9 -   1Kings 1, 2 John 18:19-40 
6/10 - 1Kings 3, 4 Proverbs 1 John 19:1-22 
6/11 - Proverbs 2, 3, 4 John 19:23-42 
6/12 - Proverbs 5, 6, 7 John 20 
6/13 - Proverbs 8, 9 John 21 
6/14 - Proverbs 10, 11, 12 Acts 1 
6/15 - Proverbs 13, 14, 15 Acts 2:1-21 
6/16 - Proverbs 16, 17, 18 Acts 2:22-47 
6/17 - Proverbs 19, 20, 21 Acts 3 
6/18 - Proverbs 22, 23, 24 Acts 4:1-22 
6/19 - Proverbs 25, 26 Acts 4:23-37 
6/20 - Proverbs 27, 28, 29 Acts 5:1-21 
6/21 - Proverbs 30, 31 Acts 5:22-42 
6/22 - Song 1, 2, 3 Acts 6 
6/23 - Song 4, 5 Acts 7:1-21 
6/24 - Song 6, 7, 8 Acts 7:22-43 
6/25 - 1Kings 5, 6, 7 Acts 7:44-60 
6/26 - 1Kings 8, 9 Acts 8:1-25 
6/27 - 1Kings 10, 11 Acts 8:26-40 
6/28 - Ecclesiastes 1, 2, 3 Acts 9:1-22 
6/29 - Ecclesiastes 4, 5, 6 Acts 9:23-43 
6/30 - Ecclesiastes 7, 8, 9 Acts 10:1-2 
 

Search Committee 
 

The Search Committee will meet on Monday, June 1st in 
the Library.  All members are asked to be in attendance. 
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Celebrating Over 175 Years of Ministry 

  
 

 
June Ministry Assistants 

 
Acolytes:  June 7:  Lauren Godfrey, Abby Johnson; June 14:  Griff Griffin, Ayden Griffin; June 21:  Ava Baldwin, Elyse 
Baldwin; June 28:  Jensen Gunter, Calley Gunter. 
Deacon on Call:  June 7:  Shannon Godfrey; June 14:  Chris Godfrey; June 21:  Mary Griffin; June 28:  Candi Adcock. 
Flowers: June 7:  open; June 14:  open; June 21:  open; June 28:  open. 
Greeters:  Jack and Shelia Fallin. 
Trustee to lock/unlock:  Auburn Griffin. 
Ushers:  Greg Kelly, Sloan Griffin, Johnny Watson, Eddie Thomas, A. K. Griffin, Kenny Ehlers, Jim Annis. 

 
 
 During these frightening and confusing months of the Coronavirus we have been blasted by many 
different theories, pieces of data, acts of charity and gratitude, warning, and requests via our multitudinous 
avenues of media. 
 There have been grandiose donations of millions of dollars, supplies, and food.  None are more crucial 

than our constant prayers, and the most recent ALL-CALL for food donations for CUOC.  We have been asked to give 
above and beyond to help fill the void.  We are asked to donate: cereal, rice, macaroni and cheese, jelly, and one-pound 
pasta and sauce.  We will continue this special drive through the end of the month of June. 

This doesn’t appear to be so grand, but every food item and dollar given to our Outreach Mission, or Family 
Promise makes a major difference in the lives of people we will probably NEVER see. 

Please begin to make plans for our One Great Hour of Sharing offering we’ll be receiving as soon as we can upon 
our return to church. Our theme this year is “Invest in future.” 
 

                                                                   Youth News 
 

Congrats grads!  On behalf of the Youth ministry and parents, we would like to recognize 
our three graduating seniors – Eli Godfrey, Connor Rollins, and Abdellah Lachhab!  We are very 
proud of you three for this accomplishment, even under the circumstances you have experienced over the past few months!  
We are excited to see what the future hold for you and trust that God will continue to bless you! 

 VBS and Camp Caswell - We wanted to make you aware of two upcoming events, that being Vacation 
Bible School and Camp Caswell (Youth summer camp).  The two events will run back to back; VBS will be July 31st thru 
August 2nd and Camp Caswell will be August 3rd thru August 6th. Keeping in mind the current reality of the importance of 
health and safety of our body, the events are subject to change.  We ask that you pray over this during such an uncertain and 
difficult time.  Please look for updates over the next few months, and we encourage you to consider supporting the Shallow 
Well Youth.  We are all in this together!



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 


